
 Stars of the Week What’s On ? 

Clubs in green ARE running  

Clubs in red are NOT running 
 

Monday 4th June 
 
12.35pm       Rec - F2 Puzzle Club 
3.30 - 4.15pm   F1 & F2  Tennis 

4.15 - 5.00pm  F3 - F6 Tennis 

 
Tuesday 5th June 
 
ISA Junior Athletics Championship 
(Forms 3—6 selected) 
8.10am  F5 Maths Club 
12.35pm  F1 & F2 Dance 
2.30-3.00pm  KG Stretch ‘N Grow 
3.30-4.00pm  Reception Sports  
4.00-5.00pm  F3-F6 Orchestra 
 
Wednesday 6th June 
 
10.55am   F3-F6 Library Club 
12.35pm  Chamber Choir 
2.30-3.00pm  KG Dance 
3.30-4.10pm  Rec-F2 Tap Dancing 
4.00 - 5.00pm F2 - F4  All Star    
   Cricket 
7.00pm  Parent’s Committee  
   Meeting 
 
Thursday 7th June 
 
8.10am   F2 Computing Club  
12.35pm   F3- F6 Dance  
1.15pm   KG Tennis Tykes 
3.30-4.15pm   F1 & F2 Library Club 
4.00-5.00pm  F3 - F5  Rounders    
4.00-5.00pm  F6 Art Club  
 
Friday 8th June 
 
12.35pm   School Council 
12.45pm   F1-F2 Chess Club 
 

 
 

 

 

Merits & Courtesies 
Silver Merit 

 

Well done to  Jack and Eliza in Reception  and  

Lysandre in F4 who have all earned their silver merit 

badges this week. 

Silver Courtesy 
 

Well done to Elspeth in F3 who has earned her silver 
courtesy badges this week.  

 

                        

 

Many Happy Returns to the following children 

who celebrated their birthday this week or will  

celebrate in the holiday. 

Lara KG & Pietro F4   

NSPCC Speak Out & Stay Safe    

Speak out Stay Safe teaches children aged 5-11 about   
safeguarding in a lively, interactive and memorable way. This 
half term, with the help of the NSPCC mascot Buddy, the 
children have enjoyed interactive assemblies and workshops 
to help them to develop the knowledge and understanding of 

how to stay safe. Parents also attended an informative and 

helpful session, hosted by Mrs Anderson.   
Mrs Broome and the School Council organised a fun ‘Colour 
Run’ fundraising activity, with children dressing in brightly 
coloured t-shirts and sporting an array of colourful hair and 
accessories. We will be welcoming the NSPCC back into 
School after the holidays and we will update you on how 
much we have raised. It’s not too late to donate, with the 
deadline on the first day back after the holiday (Monday 4th 
June)!  

Parent Committee Update….. 

The Quiz Night is being postponed until the Autumn 
Term as it was clashing with ‘Cinema on the Carrs’. 
Further information will follow…... 

          School Report 

    Winmarleigh 2018 

York 2018 

May 2018 

The children in F4 recently enjoyed a 
fabulous trip to York. They packed in lots 
of exciting activities, including a visit to 
York Minster, the Jorvik Viking Centre, 
The Railway Museum and everybody’s 
favourite - The Chocolate Experience! A 
super time was had by all!  

Thank you to Mrs Barton, Mrs Savage, 
Mrs Sparrow and Mrs Connolly for     
accompanying the trip.  

A super time was had by all, participating in a wide range of  
activities at Winmarleigh Hall, offering a mixture of both personal 
challenge and team building opportunities.    
 

The children all demonstrated excellent team building and  listening 
skills, enjoying the challenge of the low rope  
activities, the giant swing and the 'all aboard' climbing task.   
 
They played rounders, took part in a photography competition, built 
buggies, joined in the archery session and completed some  
orienteering challenges, amongst many other activities.  
 

All of the children made the most of what was on offer and they 
continued to be excited and enthusiastic about absolutely  
everything. It really was a pleasure to be at Winmarleigh with them. 
 



Alderley Edge Festival 

Congratulations to all the children who participated in the Alderley Edge Festival for both music and 

speech and drama. We are delighted with the super results and very proud of everyone who took part! 

The event gave all the children the opportunity to showcase their performing and public speaking skills 

in front of an audience. The Junior Choir were awarded the Gleave Cup for gaining first place in the ‘Year 

6 and under Senior Choir’ class, and our Junior Choir also secured first place and won the Minor Cup. We 

have also celebrated many individual successes with the children.  Well done on another very successful 

year and for being wonderful ambassadors for WPS. 

 

Summer Concert 

         F1 & F2 Trip To Dunham Massey 

Our annual Summer Concert this year was an absolute treat. The KS2 children performed a            

selection of poems, prose, dramas, songs and musical pieces, and we were thoroughly  entertained 

by a variety of pieces played by the School Orchestra. 

Thank you to all the teachers who have spent time helping the children to practise and stage such an 

wonderful concert, but as always, the stars of the night were the children themselves. Well done! 

Form 1 travelled back in time, metamorphosing into servants from the Victorian era. Their tasks included learning how to 
master the challenge of washing clothes using a mangle and dolly blue, baking gingerbread and cleaning silver.  

Against the stunning backdrop of Dunham Massey House, in the beautiful gardens, Form 2 studied the diverse plants. We 
then became detectives using maps, colourful guides and clues to navigate round the grounds.  

During the afternoon, the children searched for clues as they embarked on a deer hunt.  
The children’s impeccable behaviour was commented upon by members of the public adding the perfect ending to a  
super day. We would like to thank our parent helpers who gave up their time to embark on this adventure with us. 

Parents’ Committee Teddy Bear’s Picnic 

Lancashire Cricket Club 

The KG children had heaps of fun with their teddies at 

the Annual Teddy Bears’ Picnic. There were lots of 

exciting games and a lovely picnic . Thank you to    

Mrs Laird and Mrs Garbutt from the Parents’   

Committee for organising this event, and all the    

parents who came to support the event. 

ISA Dance Competition 

 

Our New Playground We recently welcomed Esther McVey to WPS 

to officially open our amazing new  

playground. The playground features a  

netball pitch with new fixed netball posts, 

kindly donated by the Parents’ Committee, a 

five-a-side football pitch with new fixed goals 

and a variety of games marked out for  

everyone to enjoy. 

WPS entered the ISA Dance Competition 2018.  The 
children performed two routines that showcased 
their enthusiasm and energy for dance and they 
thoroughly enjoyed taking part! Thank you to Mrs 
Broome and Mrs Barton for supporting the children 
with this event.  

Forms 1, 2 and 3 were delighted to have the  

opportunity to go along and watch a first class  

cricket match at Old Trafford. Unfortunately, rain 

stopped play on the day but it didn't dampen the 

WPS spirits! The children met several of the players 

who told them about life as a cricketer. They also 

were able to practise their own cricket skills at the 

grounds and join in with a wide variety of fun  

activities.  

EYFS Trip to Martin Mere 

The EYFS children had a lovely day visiting   

Martin Mere Nature Reserve. 

The children were given a talk on duck habitats 

and then they went exploring the wetland   

areas. We saw some beautiful birds and their 

chicks and some minibeasts. The children also   

enjoyed watching the otters splashing around, 

and learnt about their lifestyle and                 

conservation. 


